
Many people in Britain feel disconnected with how the EU has developed, and with the decisions that have been taken in their name by successive governments. By rolling out control on these decisions to the people, as well as continuing to take an active and activist role in the European Union, this Coalition Government believes we can help rebuild trust and reconnect people to the EU and the decisions taken on the future direction of the EU.  

A key part of this Government’s programme is to disperse power more widely in Britain rather than hoarding authority within Government. That is precisely what this Act does.







Why do we need the European Union Act 2011? 





The European Union Act 2011 will: 





Ensure the British public has its say on proposed transfers of powers and competences from the UK to the EU





Reaffirm that directly effective EU law only takes effect in the UK by virtue of Parliament passing Acts





Give our Parliament more control over all proposals for treaty change and the use of passerelles in the EU Treaties





The Act provides in statute that directly effective and directly applicable EU law only takes effect in the UK legal order through the will of Parliament – by virtue of the European Communities Act 1972 or other Acts of Parliament. 


This provides clear authority which will counter any future argument that EU law is some form of autonomous legal order.  It puts beyond speculation the fact that directly effective and directly applicable EU law only enters into UK law because our Parliament wills that it should through Acts of Parliament.





Any future proposal to transfer powers or competences from the UK to the EU will need to be approved by Act of Parliament and by the British people in a referendum before the UK can agree to it. 


This could be a future treaty change or a future decision to join the Euro, or give up our national border controls, for example. 


This will mean no government can pass more powers to the EU without the public agreeing to it.  It is a “referendum lock” to which the British people will hold the key. 





The Act increases our Parliament’s control over a range of EU decision-making.  


In future, all types of treaty change will require approval by Act of Parliament.  


Parliament will also need to approve, by Act, any agreement to use passerelle provisions in the EU Treaties which allow for changes in the scope of EU action or changes to ways in which measures are agreed in specific areas, but without formal Treaty change. 


For example, before the EU can add to the list of criminal offences or procedures on which the EU can legislate.











The Act also provided Parliamentary approval to allow the Government to ratify a treaty change relating to Members of the European Parliament (MEPs).  Under this treaty change, a Protocol was agreed which allowed the increase in the overall number of MEPs provided for under the Lisbon Treaty can take effect earlier than the next European Parliamentary elections in 2014. As part of this, the UK gains an extra MEP, taking us to 73 MEPs.  The Act also makes provision to elect our extra MEP.








